Planning Commission Minutes

Meeting of April 3, 2008

Page 3

BRISBANE PLANNING COMMISSION

Minutes of April 3, 2008

Special Meeting

CALL TO ORDER


Commission Chairperson Maturo called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL


Present:
Commissioners Hunter, Maturo, and Munir


Absent:
Commissioner Lentz


Staff Present:
Senior Planner Tune, Associate Planner Johnson
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Commissioner Hunter moved to adopt the agenda as proposed.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Munir and unanimously approved.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

Michele Salmon objected to the scheduling of this special meeting, an action which she said was taken at the suggestion of staff to purposely exclude Commissioner Lentz.  She recommended continuing the matter to a regularly scheduled meeting when he could attend.  She further requested that the Planning Commission defer a decision and instead work to prohibit freight forwarding and other unhealthy businesses in Crocker Industrial Park.

WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS


Chairperson Maturo acknowledged receipt of two emails from Michele Salmon regarding diesel emissions and the relationship between truck noise and hearing loss.


Commissioner Hunter said there was also an email exchange between Ms. Salmon and staff regarding the 20 percent cap on freight forwarding.  Other Commissioners indicated they had not seen that correspondence.  Commissioner Hunter said that if email is intended to be seen by all members of the Commission, it should be directed to staff with that request specified.

OLD BUSINESS


1.
PUBLIC HEARING:  325 Valley Drive; Design Permit DP-7-07 and Use Permit UP-10-07; Mitigated Negative Declaration, Design Permit and Use Permit to replace existing 130,674 sq. ft. office/warehouse with 90,000 sq. ft. freight forwarder facility with 20,000+/- cu. yds. of cut/fill; International Airport Centers, applicant; IAC 325 Valley LLC, owner; APN 005-190-010


Commissioner Munir recalled that the public hearing had been closed at the last meeting.


Senior Planner Tune said the matter had been continued to allow posting of an amended agenda.  He drew attention to the staff report and the new indemnification provision, Condition MM.  He noted that Condition LL reflects the applicant’s commitment to either install a photovoltaic system or a solar water heating system.


Commissioner Hunter observed that Condition B requires the applicant to design the roof to accommodate photovoltaic panels, but there are other building surfaces that might be suitable for energy collection as well.  He cited vertical collectors, panels on awnings, and south-facing surfaces as examples.  


Commissioner Munir proposed rewording that condition to allow more flexibility.  Senior Planner Tune suggested deleting “of the roof.”  Commissioners expressed support for this approach.


Commissioner Hunter suggested postponing this matter to allow time for Commissioner Lentz to listen to meeting recordings and take part in the decision.  He recognized that the Commission should proceed with as much business as possible whenever a quorum was present, but noted it would be helpful to have a full Commission involved in this important matter.


Chairperson Maturo emphasized the need for Commissioners to review the materials and understand the implications of their actions.  She said she had no problems waiting for Commissioner Lentz to be present.


Commissioner Munir asked if delaying a decision would interfere with any deadlines.  Senior Planner Tune stated that the applicant had agreed to extend the deadline for processing this application to the end of April.


At 7:55 p.m., the Commission took a brief recess.  Chairperson Maturo reconvened the meeting at 8:00 p.m.


Commissioner Munir made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Hunter, to continue this matter to the regular meeting of April 10, 2008.  The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEMS INITIATED BY STAFF


Senior Planner Tune advised that Commissioner Hawawini had formally resigned from the Planning Commission.  He said the City Council would be advertising the vacancy soon.


Commissioner Hunter encouraged interested citizens to apply.

ITEMS INITIATED BY THE COMMISSION


Commissioner Munir reported that the City Council had asked staff to investigate the feasibility of solar and alternative energy for the Sierra Point biotech project, so no decision will be made on that project until the end of April.


Chairperson Maturo said the Citizens Advisory Group (CAG) for the Baylands would be meeting on Tuesday, April 15, from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at the Brisbane Community Center.  She invited members of the public to attend.


Commissioner Hunter added that the CAG was seeking new members.  He recommended contacting the CAG chair, Clara Johnson, for more information.


Chairperson Maturo asked for guidance as to whether she should continue to serve on the CAG.  Commissioner Munir said he thought that City Commissioners were free to participate in such groups, as long as they presented themselves as private citizens rather than as Planning Commissioners.  Chairperson Maturo requested clarification from staff.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, Commissioner Hunter made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Munir, to adjourn to the Regular Meeting of April 10, 2008.  The motion was unanimously approved and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

________________________________
______________________________

William Prince, Director


Theresa Maturo, Chairperson

Community Development Department
Planning Commission

